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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to feel welcome’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Agnes S
Olive F
	Musa C
Darcy W
	Bonnie W
Wyatt C
	Alice R
Freddie A
	Grayson S-V Z
Charlotte R
	Charlie P
Zoie Y

	Year 1
	Mila S
Jak S
	George L
Evelyn H
	Bobby R
Ella-Mae C
	Rory B
Elsie S
	Josephine T
Arthur C
	Maja L W
Emilia C

	Year 2
	Thomas T
Sophie L
	Kiara H
Levi S
	Ethan C
Ernie O
	Leah B
Eleanor H
	Thomas V
Ava K
	Evie McQ
Charlie H-H

	Year 3
	Rodrigo C
Alex M
	Rosie J
Sadie F
	Ethan F
Aston E
	Harry H
Jenson C
	Jonah M
Summer R
	Jacob C
Victoria R

	Year 4
	Warren H
Scarlett E
	Olivia S
Rupert T
	Ellen G
Zara H
	Mia W
Curtis T
	Lauren M
Evelyn S
	Clara J
Kendal R

	Year 5
	Nancy P
Colin McC
	Eliza M
Olivia-Rose C
	Lillie S
Alfie H
	Louis W
Adrian C
	Poppy R
Starlett F-R
	Amari-Leigh C
Inaya A

	Year 6
	Olesia K
Jake W
	Oliver K
Parker L
	Layla G
Ellie H
	Tom M
Bailey H
	Elliot K
Austin D
	Ethan O’M
Isla C

	Walliams
	1341
	Rowling
	1406

	Dahl
	1206
	Cowell
	1326


Overall winners are Rowling with 1046 points
Pupil Information Packs
Children in Years 1-6 should each have brought home a pack during the first week. If you have not already done so, please complete and return all of the forms to class teachers (instead of the school office) as soon as possible. We depend on this information being up to date to ensure your child’s safety, and we are still missing forms for some pupils. Thank you.
Photograph Permissions and General Consents
As listed above, there are School Spider surveys for all pupils relating to permissions for what photographs we can take and how we can use them, as well as what foods and transport options, etc., may be encountered. Please complete these as soon as possible for each child at school. This is important information we need to help to care for your child(ren). Thank you.

Year 5 Mobile Phones

If children in Year 5 are walking to school and therefore bringing mobile phones into school, they must hand their phones to the class teacher at the beginning of the school day. The class teacher will lock it in a safe place for the day. A form should be completed by parents and the form/ policy can be requested from the school office. Thank you.
Conkers
We have a child in school who has a severe allergy to conkers. We politely request that children do not bring conkers into school.
Year 5 and Year 6 Golborne High School Meeting

On Thursday 21st September there is to be a meeting held here at Lowton West Primary School at 5:00pm for parents of Year 5 and Year 6 pupils. A presentation will be given by staff from Golborne High School and this is an opportunity for parents of children in Years 5 and 6 – and pupils (if they wish to attend) - to meet some of the staff and receive information about the high school.

Community Wellbeing Morning
Thank you to all of the parents who attended the Wellbeing Morning yesterday. Information is being made available to parents on the school website and it can be accessed by visiting this link:  https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/page/support-for-parents-and-carers/129775. Particularly useful will be the Community Link Worker number, because they will signpost parents to the relevant agencies for assistance.

There is also a link to follow for financial support for food, energy (heating, cooking, lighting), water bills (including sewerage) and other essential items: Household Support Fund (wigan.gov.uk)
Finally, here’s the link to the Council web page for Free School Meals. Please consider applying if your family is in receipt of any top-up funds as it helps school finances as well as your own. This includes families of children in Years Reception, 1 and 2, even though they don’t pay for their school dinners currently – it’s a separate pot of money: https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/FreeSchoolMealsandPupilPremium 

Thanks you to Mrs Gould for organising this event.
Democracy Week

Democracy is one of our British Values at Lowton West. This week, the children have taken part in class assemblies and activities as part of Democracy Week to help them gain a better understanding of what Democracy is and how having a voice is important. The School Council and Eco Committee help to give that voice within school and last week we invited the children from Years 2 to 6 to put themselves forward as a class representative for this school year. Children who would like to stand for election have presented speeches to their classes this week and we held an Election day in the hall on Friday 15th September to allow the voting process to happen. Thank you to all the children who took part this week, your presentations have been amazing! We look forward to announcing the winners next week. Thank you to Miss Green for organising this event.
Eco School News
We are delighted to announce that Lowton West has been awarded a coveted Eco Schools’ Green Flag Award.

This is a huge achievement and staff at Lowton West are extremely proud of all members of the 2022-23 Eco team and the whole school community for their efforts in protecting our planet. We would like to thanks Mrs Dulhanty, Mrs Pouncey, Mrs Willoughby and the Eco-Committee for all their hard work in achieving this award!

Contacting School
Just a reminder that the school office contact number is 01942 724865. You may, on occasion, receive calls from a different school number (our fax line) but the fax line doesn’t accept incoming calls and so you won’t be able to call in nor use the 1471 dial-back facility on that number.
We also ask that, when contacting school either by telephone or by email or leaving a voicemail, you include your child’s name and class in any messages. Thank you.

School Dinners

Next week (week commencing Monday 18th September) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Children are to stay on the same lunch option for a full week, not part of a week, and any changes to dinner status (either from sandwiches to school lunches or school lunches to sandwiches) should be made at the end of a week only.

School dinners should be paid in advance for children in Years 3-6. Children in Years R-2 are entitled to eat for free under the Government subsidy for Infant Children.

Out of School Achievements
Tom S in Class 4 has recently passed his Octopus 2 Swimming and achieved his 12m badge with no armbands. Well done Tom!
Layla G and Emily E of Class 13, Isabella B of Class 14, Lizzie R of Class 12 and Olivia F of Class 11 played well in Golborne Girls U11’s first game of the season, winning 5-2. Fantastic team work!

Zara H in Class 10 has worked hard to achieve her ‘Electric Eel’ Stage 3 swimming certificate. Well done Zara!
A huge well done to Savanna in Class 9 for being a wonderful Lowton West Eco representative! Savanna and members of Foilco Limited collected eleven bags of rubbish, a trolley and a shopping basket last weekend. Well done Savanna!
After/Before-School Clubs
All details are in your completed School Spider surveys/messages:

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 6
	Zumba
	Tuesday 19th September
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
